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SLT Meeting
February 13, 2018 – Room 213 
In attendance:  S. Forzaglia, C. Ficalora, C. O’Shaughnessy, E. Moloney, L. Huang, D.Carpio, X. Chen, C. Chacon, W.Hsueh 

Absent:  R. Marino, D. Fine, N. Ginestri
The meeting was called to order at 2:35 pm by Ms. Forzaglia.  The January Meeting minutes were presented and reviewed.  Ms. Forzaglia asked if anyone had any changes or corrections to the minutes.  Ms. O’Shaughnessy motioned to accept the minutes; Ms. Huang seconded the motion.  The January minutes were accepted as written.    
PRINCIPAL’S REPORT:
· Ms. Forzaglia reported that PS 120 would be having their first Bake Sale tomorrow on Valentine’s Day, and that it was not the ‘traditional way’ most know of a school Bake Sale.  She explained that it order to monitor the goodies being sold, PS 120 would be purchasing the baked goodies at BJs to sell with the help of monies that parents donated.    
· Ms. Carpio indicated that BJs would have given a donation with a written request on school letterhead.  Ms. Forzaglia stated there were lots of events planned; we will see how this Bake Sale goes and we might try to do it again in the future.  
· Parent Participation (Involvement) Days:  Lower grades very high; Grades 4 & 5 only one parent.  Ms. Forzaglia asked for suggestions.  
· Ms. Huang stated that parents who have children in lower and upper grades usually make themselves available to the lower grades first.  Visitation schedule is a short window.  Some parents work and their time is limited.
· Bridget Dyzenhaus is running a Service Club with third grade students.  Students are working together with the ASPCA and Willow.
UFT REPORT:

· Donations of various items such as socks, lotions, diapers, etc are being collected by Student Council for Rainbow House Shelter.

· Ms. Moloney reported that Kindergarten students will be creating art murals to sell to raise money for St. Jude’s Hospital, in addition to the money raised at the Bake Sale.  

· Ms. Carpio questioned the money/donations that parents were asked for; Bake Sale was unclear.  Parents received nothing in writing asking for suggested item donations for the homeless shelter.  Students came home telling parents that they should bring in certain items.  
PARENTS’ REPORT:

· Parent Newsletter is amazing!  Parents are welcoming it; parents are alerted to upcoming events.  
· Ms.Moloney asked about postings events on the school website.  
· Ms. Forzaglia stated we’re working on it; Twitter feed up-to-date.  Additionally, our Parent Coordinator sends out text messages on Remind App to parents who have submitted an e-mail address.

· Ms. Moloney stated civic projects are important in teaching our students, and parents should work with their children and support them.  

· Ms. Huang is currently working with the Queens Library; checking family reading programs with the library.  Also, as in the past, trying to arrange for a librarian to come for classroom visits. 

· Parents suggested knowing future Student of the Month traits in advance; they could possibly work with their children enforcing these traits.  
· Parents questioned if there are other service projects that Ms. Dyzenhaus’ Service Club would be doing.  

· Ms. Forzaglia stated beginning February 15 there would be an After School Test Prep Program for students in Grades 3 – 5.  The program is not open to everyone; only select students that need support the most.   
Ms. Forzaglia thanked everyone for attending and will relay all information to R. Marino.

Motion to adjourn the meeting made by Ms. Forzaglia; Ms.Huang seconded the motion.  
Meeting adjourned at 3:00 pm.  

Minutes submitted by Christina Ficalora, Secretary.  
